
A Momentous Event

45 GRN leaders from around the 
world arrived in Thailand for our 
four-yearly International Council (IC) 
meeting. 19 of our 21 centres were 
represented. Also present were 
several country board 
representatives and various 
ministry leaders.

Tim Strauss was unanimously 
elected as our next International 
Director (ID). Tim is from San Diego 
in the USA and a member of the 
GRN USA board. He served with 
MAF for 30 years as a 
pilot/mechanic, and then as a 
regional leader, and more recently 
as CEO of Kolo Group. He is 

currently doing a doctorate on 
technology in missions. Tim will take 
over from Graydon Colville as ID 
sometime next year as his 
studies allow.

IC was undergirded by the morning 
prayer meetings and the Holy Spirit 

inspired daily devotionals led by our 
own godly leaders. We spent 
significant time considering the 
outcomes of the Content and 
Training Consultation held in 
Australia a few weeks earlier and 
considering who we are and where 
we are going as a mission.

It was exciting seeing everyone 
arrive. There was a real buzz as 
people met each other, some were 
old friends and others new 
acquaintances. We thank God for 

the unity we experienced together, 
and, while challenging, the focus on 
our content and improving the 
overall quality of our recordings 
was appreciated.

A highlight was the country reports. 
We have people working in so many 
very difficult places. It is a real 
privilege to serve with our teams 
who live in war zones, areas 
affected by terrorist groups and 
areas under threat of blasphemy 
laws. Their joy, optimism, and 
boldness in the face of such 
opposition is a real encouragement.

Six Australian staff members 
attended, and each played an 
important role. Frank Caguin 
coordinated transport to and from 
the airport in taxis for a 4½ hour 
journey, and was also appointed 
Asia Regional Coordinator. Graham 
Schabel and Noel Bachelor looked 

after the technology and provided 
training in computers and studio 
respectively. Graydon ran the 
meetings as ID. Matt Bales attended 
as GRN Australia’s board 
representative. He proved an 
encouragement to many and an 
agent of reconciliation. I (Christine) 
talked to many people and had the 
privilege of leading the closing 
service where we commissioned 
new leaders and thanked those 
stepping down. 

I left IC feeling encouraged about 
the future of GRN and privileged to 
serve alongside such faithful and 
godly saints who are all committed 
to telling the story of Jesus in 
every language.
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We were able to find the “5fish” files 
we were looking for and they are 
now on the Torches (simple players) 
we are distributing. I thought you 
would find this story, not only 
interesting, but fulfilling as well.

This morning, in our early morning 
Bible class a young man from 
another village was there. After the 
class he spoke up and told how he 

had just gotten in last night. While 
visiting and staying with a relative 
here, he listened as they played 
someone talking in Yanomamö. “I 
grew up knowing that long ago, my 
uncle, my father’s real brother, had 
given his voice to talk about God. I 
realized I was listening to my uncle! 
At first it made me sad to hear him. 
Then, I listened to the words he was 
saying. My heart got so excited. How 
I wish my father could hear his 
brother’s voice and hear his 
message. We do not live in peace at 
all. But my uncle spoke of peace in 
knowing Yai Bata and his son 
JesuCristo.

I am asking you now to give me one 
of those devices so I can take it 
home and let my father and mother 
hear this. I think my whole family is 
going to accept the message my 
uncle is telling from so   long ago, 
but it sounds like he is still alive and 
talking now….” His voice trailed off 

and I detected tears in his eyes. I 
also had tears in my eyes! Wow! 
God’s Word truly never returns void!

May 21

Now, I don’t know what the young 
man’s father and mother did when 
they heard the recordings, but a few 
days later another young man from 
that area, showed up at our door 
saying he was the grandson of the 
man speaking on the device. His 
mother is the daughter of the man 
speaking. He begged us for a Torch 
so he could take it home and let his 
mother and her sisters who live in 
another village hear this too. Join us 
in praying that God is going to use 
these recordings to break the 
villages of the Ocamo River area 
wide open for the Gospel. By the 
way, it is almost a two-day paddle to 
get here from the village he came 
from. So, we had someone take him 
home from here with one of our 

motors. We not only gave him a 
Torch but sent one for his mother 
as well.

The recordings are new to the 
Torches, [but] the funny thing is, it is 
material from the early 60s that my 
parents had helped worked on. Our 
prayer is, God is going to use these 
recordings, done so long ago, to 
open hearts to HIS love for them. 
Pray with us about this.

We have been almost overwhelmed 
with visitors coming wanting the 
Torches. I had to smile as I listen to 
our Yanomamö team telling people 
to “just wait in your villages as we 
are going to be bringing and placing 
Torches.” Later, alone with them, I 
tried to gently remind them that if 
someone is willing to    paddle so 
far for one, (I am talking days and 
days of paddling one way) they just 
might be the person that God has 
been preparing their hearts for the 
messages on these devices. But all 
that to say, our days are full of 
taking care of all these visitors.

The interesting thing about this 
story is the man on the recordings, 
Yaubewä, as far as I know, was one 
of the very few, possibly, even the 
only Yanomamö from that entire 
area to accept the Gospel. This was 
back in the early 60s. To me, it is a 
fascinating story because it does 
show how God directs and orches-
trates every detail of our lives. I am 
sure Mom and Dad (missionaries to 

this tribe), over the years thought 
those recordings they had helped 
do with Yaubewä were just a total 
waste of time. I know I did. Growing 
up, I cranked the old record player 
until I was blue in the face and 
people barely listened to the mes-
sages and I don’t think any of us 
thought they would ever do much. 
Now that he is dead, culturally, it is 
very taboo to even listen to or have 
something from a    deceased 
person. But for some reason, the 
simple Gospel lessons on those 
recordings have really touched a 
spot in their Yanomamo hearts.

There are about 10 villages in that 
close area and most of the people 
are related somehow to the man 
who made the recordings. Since I 
first reported, both those young 
men have since come back with 
others from their villages and all the 
surrounding villages. So many 
people have paddled over here, by 
family groups and then, almost 
entire villages wanting their own 
Torch (player loaded with 

messages). They sit here with tears 
in their eyes telling us about how, 
although initially it made them sad 
to hear this voice from the dead, as 
they listened, their own hearts have 
been stirred to have and know the 
peace that he talks about in the 
recordings. “We all got together as a 
family and listened to the messages, 
it was sad, we were all crying with 
tears streaming down our faces, but 
we kept listening. Now, we want 
what he had. That peace.” 
They insist.

Join us in praying that God is going 
to use these recordings from so 
many years ago to break open this 
entire hardened area for the 
Gospel. Pray that many people will 
come to a personal knowledge of 
Jesus as Savior and Lord.

Also, continue praying for us as a 
mission and as a family. We have 
been under relentless spiritual 
attack on many different levels for 
months now. We believe it is 
because we are pushing the 
boundaries for the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ and satan is not willing to give 
up these strongholds. Our prayer is 
that he will be bound and thwarted 
in his attempts to hinder. Join us as 
we pray and trust the Lord for a 
bountiful harvest.

Michael and Keila
May 2023
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GRN is pleased to announce the launch of the NIV Audio Bible with 
Christmas hymns. The complete NIV Bible, narrated by distinguished British 
actor David Suchet, renowned for his portrayal of Agatha Christie's Hercule 
Poirot, along with a selection of over 50 well known and loved hymns and 
carols, all on a Megavoice MP3 player. The Megavoice device is a 

pocket-sized, rechargeable, solar powered, audio player used worldwide 
to communicate with non-readers, visually impaired and blind people. 

Order yours now in time for Christmas for just $75 including postage 
anywhere in Australia by contacting the GRN office on 02 9899 2211 or 
au@globalrecordings.net.
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Our Vision 
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understand God's Word in their heart 
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do not have Scriptures in a form they 
can access.

Our Mission
In partnership with the church, to 
effectively communicate the Good 
News of Jesus Christ by means of 
culturally appropriate audio and 

audio-visual materials in every 
language. 

Subscribe
‘Every Language’ (newsletter) and 
‘Rejoice’ (monthly prayer letter) are 
free publications of GRN Australia.
To subscribe - please call us or visit:
grn.org.au

Represent GRN in your church
Help your church connect with GRN by 
representing us in your church. To find 
out more - call us or visit:
grn.org.au/serve

Use our Resources
We want to serve you, by providing 
Bible teaching and evangelistic 
resources for you to use in your 

ministry. Contact us for more 
information, or download them for 
free today grn.org.au/listen
www.5fish.mobi (mobile apps)

GRN Australia Office
Postal: PO Box 899, 
Seven Hills NSW 1730 
Street: 1/36 Stoddart Road, 
Prospect NSW 
Phone: 02 9899 2211
grn.org.au
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GRN New Zealand Treasurer
Street: 57 Bing Lucas Drive, Tawa, 
Wellington 5028
Phone: 4 232 6222
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Finance Highlights
Praise the Lord once again for how 
He has provided for the work of 
GRN in Australia and many other 
countries in the 2022-23 financial 
year. We also thank God for many 
faithful and generous supporters 
that have been prompted to 
contribute to this ministry.

The financial year continued to be 
challenging, ending with an overall 
deficit of $277,140. When compared 

with the previous year there was a 
reduction in total income of 9%, 
affecting General Donations and 
Overseas Support. This was mainly 
due to certain special donations 
received during the prior year which 
were one off. Bequest receipts 
remained above average and 
income from Investments increased.

Expenditure was steady or reduced 
in most areas, while travel and 

recording expenses were up due to 
increased activity. Overseas support 
decreased due to reduction in 
receipts specific for Donations 
for Overseas. 

We continue to marvel at how the 
Lord provides for the mission each 
year, sometimes in surprising ways. 
We look to Him to provide for the 
ministry of GRN in the coming year.

Sales
General Donations
Bequests
Donations for Staff
Donations for Overseas
Govt. Support Programs
Investments
TOTAL INCOME

Cost of Sales
Local Operations
Property & Equipment
Staff Support
Overseas Support
TOTAL OUTGOINGS

OPERATING SURPLUS (DEFICIT)

This Year $,000

34
224
140
503
161

3
602

1667

20
212
246

1001
465

1944

(277)

Last Year $,000INCOME

EXPENSES

59
294
152
493
286

13
540

1837

37
144
248
998
534

1961

(124)

inspired daily devotionals led by our 
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outcomes of the Content and 
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Australia a few weeks earlier and 
considering who we are and where 
we are going as a mission.

It was exciting seeing everyone 
arrive. There was a real buzz as 
people met each other, some were 
old friends and others new 
acquaintances. We thank God for 

the unity we experienced together, 
and, while challenging, the focus on 
our content and improving the 
overall quality of our recordings 
was appreciated.

A highlight was the country reports. 
We have people working in so many 
very difficult places. It is a real 
privilege to serve with our teams 
who live in war zones, areas 
affected by terrorist groups and 
areas under threat of blasphemy 
laws. Their joy, optimism, and 
boldness in the face of such 
opposition is a real encouragement.

Six Australian staff members 
attended, and each played an 
important role. Frank Caguin 
coordinated transport to and from 
the airport in taxis for a 4½ hour 
journey, and was also appointed 
Asia Regional Coordinator. Graham 
Schabel and Noel Bachelor looked 

after the technology and provided 
training in computers and studio 
respectively. Graydon ran the 
meetings as ID. Matt Bales attended 
as GRN Australia’s board 
representative. He proved an 
encouragement to many and an 
agent of reconciliation. I (Christine) 
talked to many people and had the 
privilege of leading the closing 
service where we commissioned 
new leaders and thanked those 
stepping down. 

I left IC feeling encouraged about 
the future of GRN and privileged to 
serve alongside such faithful and 
godly saints who are all committed 
to telling the story of Jesus in 
every language.
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Direct Deposit 
Global Recordings Network Australia, 
BSB 032 388, Account Number 222 860
(Please include your name and where you would like your 

gift to go in the description box.)

Donate online 
grn.org.au/give 
or by Phone on 02 9899 2211.

Mail - fill out form below.

Like many mission organisations, we can benefit 
greatly when friends make a final gift that 
continues to bless the ministries they have 
generously supported in life. Once you have made 
proper and primary provision for family and 
friends this can be a very effective way to go on 
making a difference to the church on earth when 
you have joined the church in glory! If you would 
like to consider this option in your Will please 
contact the GRN office on 02 9899 2211 or we 
have some information on our website: 
www.globalrecordings.net/au-bequests.
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Flipcharts for Bangladesh

Our Good News and Look, Listen and Live 
(LLL) flipcharts, when distributed with 
GRN recordings, have proven to be an 
effective way of spreading the Gospel in 
difficult to reach nations like Bangladesh. 

Our team in Bangladesh has been 
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to contribute.

Go to grn.org.au/give
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service where we commissioned 
new leaders and thanked those 
stepping down. 

I left IC feeling encouraged about 
the future of GRN and privileged to 
serve alongside such faithful and 
godly saints who are all committed 
to telling the story of Jesus in 
every language.

I would like my gift to go to
        Flipcharts for Bangladesh

        General Fund

        Other

Name:

Email:

Phone:

I would like further information on
New Zealand donations see ‘Rejoice’

GRN speaking at my Church/Church Reps.

Leaving a bequest to GRN in my will

I wish to give

I wish to pay

$30 $50 $75 $100 $200

$500 Other $

A single donation Monthly Quarterly

I wish to pay by
I enclose my cheque or money order
Please make all cheques payable to “Global Recordings 
Network Australia”.

Credit card

I/We request GRN to debit funds from my/our

at the intervals I/We have specified 

Name on card 

Number on card 

CCV 
M M Y Y

Expiry date 

Signature 

Visa Mastercard American Express

No stamp required on envelope

Please return this form to:
Global Recordings Network
Reply Paid 87984 
Seven Hills NSW 1730


